
THE POSTMAST ER GENERAL 

WASH I N GTON 

August 17, 1939. 

Mr. Amon G. Carter, 
The Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

This is to acknowledge, with thanks, 

the tear-sheets which you forwarded on 

August fourteenth. I know that when Mr. 

Farley returns from Europe, he will be 

very much interested in reading these 

items from The Star-Telegram. 

With kind regards, I am, 

WJB:SJM 

Williem J. Bray, 
Secretary to the 

Postmaster General 


